U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 31.5.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends' Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark;  Nick Wright; Paul Hunt; 

Tonia Sharp;  Jude Williams; Tessa Bidgood; Teresa Daly

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Val Baxter; Diane Worland; Chris Olley



	AGENDA
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	

	1.  Apologies 
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes
3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4.  Review of AGM
5.  Sub-committee reports
6.  Equipment needs and surplus

7.  New committee and role descriptions
8.  Financial issues, including report back on Treasurer Workshop
9.  Interest groups issues (including IGC, new groups, document, Sue B role)
10.  Issue raised by members (support worker, grandchild)
11.  Letter from Leicester U3A
12.  Potential Examiner of Accounts
13.  Review of speaker policy
14.  Charity Commissioner role
15.  AOB
16.  Date of next meeting

	
	

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.
	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes   

6. Final para: 'policy for the reserved money' to be changed to ‘the surplus will be included in our report to the Charity Commission’.
The minutes were then approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising
3.iii. DW still has the Committee Reference file and will be asked to share it, particularly with new committee members.

4. The announcing of the fire drill was discussed and it was agreed to find out All Saints procedures and for the evacuation system to be announced at  monthly meetings.

6. para 2.  This has been clarified and is connected with refreshments.

Invoices: these need to be clarified with Interest Groups.  TB has concerns over cash payments not showing in our accounts.  She sometimes gets receipts but does not see any of the money, e.g. a group paying directly for room hire.  TB will send an email to all groups to clarify all these details and develop some system for identifying payments.  Groups must be accountable and keep accounts, even on a small scale.

	DW 

DW

TB

	4.
	Review of AGM
The AGM went well – the serving of refreshments was good, the displays from groups were interesting and the members' contributions were much appreciated.  Sadly, there were no photos taken (reminder for next year).

The size of the hall may be a problem in the future.

The minutes have been sent to MC to review.

	MC


	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports

a) Interest groups
 TD and CO have met SB and discussed how to split groups between them.
There are three impending new groups – a book group; play-reading and an

 astronomy group.  The progress of the new walking group is being checked.
b) Membership
There are 498 members.  However, the final renewal date is one day ahead and the figure may fall to 453 due to non-renewers.  This increased number may affect quoracy at AGMs. 
There was discussion about how to ensure that groups' attendees have all renewed.  Some groups have sent lists of members to the Membership Secretaries, but some may have checked cards and we do not know the results. VB and TS to send letter to group leaders asking them to confirm results of checks or send lists of members.
A query was made about those few members who do not receive newsletters via email. We have been reluctant to send out newsletters and interest group summaries by post.  It was agreed that the membership application forms should deter new members from thinking they can receive them by post and inform new members that they can collect at monthly meetings if they are not on email. Draft to be brought to next meeting.
For existing members, Angela Harvatt will be asked to give members a choice (other than post) on how to receive newsletter – as she did previously. TD to ask her.
TS said that she has received a communication from a member who resigned but said she continued to receive information from us.  This person tried to resign via the National U3A website.  It was agreed that this was not a general problem and ex-members should eventually be removed from group lists because of non-attendance.
c)  Social Group
PH reported that the coach trip to Oxford went well and the forthcoming trip to Chester is full. There have been 15 responses so far for the Shared Lunch on July 3rd.  If anyone wishes to turn up on the day this is all right.

This will be a newsletter item.

Venues for the quiz are being considered.
It was felt that we need a second administrator to add information to the website. John Beavan has requested this in the past. Rosemary Dewar will be asked and then all members.

	VB & TS

TS

TD

MC Newsletter

MC

	6.
	Equipment needs and surplus
There is a surplus of approximately £4k.  We have asked members and groups to indicate any equipment needs, but there has not been much response.
  We already have a reasonably good PA system and do not want to purchase equipment we will have to store unless it is essential.  JW plans a trial of a portable hearing loop for interest groups and also plans to carry out an audit of need. TB commented that it could be that those with needs do not attend and asked if there is any information requested on the membership form.  Members could also be asked these question via email. 
MC said that the surplus will grow if membership numbers increase.  TB said that when a surplus reaches a certain level the Charity Commissioners may question it.  It was agreed to examine how to deal with the surplus after TB’s half yearly financial report in October.
	JW

TB

	7.
	New committee and role descriptions
SS has suggested an induction for new committee members. MC said that committee members automatically become trustees. There are several issues that new committee members need to be aware of. MC to put together a short summary.

Before the next meeting, committee members are asked to look at their role descriptions on the website and bring proposed changes to the next meeting.
	MC

All

Agenda item

	8.
	Financial issues, including report back on Treasurer Workshop 

ER has handed over to TB and signatories are being changed.  At present there are three but ER had suggested four and offered to remain as one of them.  NW will be added.  It was felt that signatories should in future be committee members.
The signatories are now TB; MC; NW and JW.
TB is still working through the treasurers' workshop material and will bring this to a future meeting.

	TB to inform ER
TB

	9.
	Interest group issues (including IGC, new groups, document, Sue B role) 
i)SB has offered to continue for a further month or two. MC said that this must be approved by the committee. SB is to be thanked for doing this and her offer was approved.
ii) SS and SB feel that three co-ordinators are needed. TD said that she doesn't yet know, but if an interested person were to come forward this could be explored.  TD and CO will report their views on this in a couple of months.
iii) It isn’t clear if the new walking group has had its first walk yet.

iv) SB has done a draft of procedures for setting up new interest groups, but it needs input from new IGCs. It was agreed to hold this document back for a couple of months.

	MC
TD, CO

Agenda item

	10.
	Issues raised by members (support worker, grandchild)
i) A new member's husband is disabled and has a support worker.  Would this person also need to become a member?  No. MC to communicate with member.
ii) A group leader who has organised a garden visit has been asked by a member if it is in order for her to bring along her grandchild. In general, grandchildren should not come to group meetings. However, as this trip is in individuals' cars it might be possible, but the grandparent has sole responsibility for the child. MC to communicate.

	MC
MC

	11.
	Letter from Leicester U3A
MC circulated an email from Leicester U3A regarding membership of ethnic minorities.  MKHD U3A is thought not to be representative of the area in relation to population break-down.  JW said that there is a lot of work to be done to raise the numbers of ethnic minorities.  TB said that this is something that the national U3A could take on board.  Men are also under represented.  TS will provide a gender breakdown.

It was felt that this is an important issue, but not one to be addressed in the short term.
	TS


	12.
	Potential Examiner of Accounts
Guidelines state that the role can be undertaken by a member if there are difficulties in finding an external examiner.  A member, Al Harris, has volunteered.  MC will have a conversation with Al Harris.

	MC


	13.
	Review of speaker policy
This is held over for the next meeting.
	Agenda item


	14.
	Charity Commissioner role
MC will speak to SS and report to the next meeting. A volunteer is needed to take on this role.
	MC

Agenda item


	15.
	AOB
i) MC gave thanks for funds raised for his Prague marathon

ii) MC had quotes for new loudspeakers but as they are no lighter than the current ones they will not be purchased.

iii) Refreshments at next meeting NW

	NW

	16.
	Next Meeting: Tuesday 28th June at 2pm 
                  Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road, Kings Heath
(Apologies TB; MC.  NW to chair.)

	


1

